TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 20TH, 2011


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on April 20th, 2011 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:
Mark D’Agostino - absent




Thomas Dewhirst - present




Christopher Flynn - present




Johanna Shafer - present




Virginia Stern – present


Also in attendance was Attorney Bill Bogle, Jr.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. AFLAC INSURANCE: Bill Feierstein from AFLAC insurance gave a presentation to the Board, explaining what is offered to municipal employees.  This matter will be discussed again at the May meeting.

2. C.A.C. KIOSK: CAC member Beth Ashton showed the Board members present a description of the kiosk that will be purchased for the Stanford Wildlife Preserve in memory of Brian Lucia.  The funding for this purchase comes from donations made in Mr. Lucia’s name several years ago, and will be dedicated at a later date along with an official opening for the preserve.

3. MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE REQUEST: Master Plan Committee Chairwoman Carol Hanlon explained that their original request for more funding had been whittled down from $8,750: minus $2,250 for just one planner, and minus $1,000 for one free meeting.  The Committee was now requesting $5,480.  Councilman Christopher Flynn made a motion to reconsider the Clouser contract extension vote for the water and sewer feasibility study from the 4/14/11 meeting, seconded by Councilwoman Johanna Shafer.  Roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – absent; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion carried.  Lengthy discussion continued regarding the Master Plan Committee’s priorities, future work and deadlines.  Christopher Flynn made another motion, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to not extend Dave Clouser’s contract, and return the unused $7,100 to the Master Plan Committee budget.  Roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – absent; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion carried.  To give the Master Plan Committee additional funding, Virginia Stern made a motion, seconded by Christopher Flynn, to transfer an additional $630 from Cable Franchise fee funds, 00-1170, to the Master Plan Committee budget line, 00-07-8030-40.  Roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – absent; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion carried.

With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn at 8:55 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


